THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS DEPARTMENT OF JOURNALISM LAWRENCE

April 27, 1945.

Dr. F. C. Allen, 107 Robinson.

Dear Dr. Allen, You are right about William Allen White. Thanks for your generous gift.

I am mailing your check to the Endowment Office and they will send you a formal receipt.

And next year Mrs. F. and I will wait and send our Red Cross check to your office instead of giving it to the neighborhood collector as we did this year. With retirement staring me in the face I may not feel able to give \$25 again, but will do the best we can.

Cordially yours,

L. N. Flint.